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7 Then Herod, when he had secretly called the wise men, determined from them what time the star appeared. 
8 And he sent them to Bethlehem and said, “Go and search carefully for the young Child, and when you have 
found Him, bring back word to me, that I may come and worship Him also.” 9 When they heard the king, they 
departed; and behold, the star which they had seen in the East went before them, till it came and stood over 
where the young Child was. 10 When they saw the star, they rejoiced with exceedingly great joy. 11 And when 
they had come into the house, they saw the young Child with Mary His mother, and fell down and worshiped 
Him. And when they had opened their treasures, they presented gifts to Him: gold, frankincense, and myrrh. 
12 Then, being divinely warned in a dream that they should not return to Herod, they departed for their own 
country another way.  Matthew 2:7-12 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

December, 2019 
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
  
This is the second in a series of at least a dozen newsletter articles I write to you as your Intentional 
Interim Pastor.  I consider it a privilege to be one of your pastors in these days, and I realize I follow in 
a train of faithful and Christ-centered pastors who have brought God’s precious Word to you and 
have watched over your souls. 
 
One of the marks of a liturgical church body is that we pay close attention to the seasons of the 
Church Year.  In this newsletter, I invite you to know that The Time of Christmas actually includes the 
three seasons of Advent, Christmas, and Epiphany. Our Savior’s birth is second in importance only to 
His resurrection on Easter Sunday. During the Time of Christmas, Christians reflect on God’s great and 
gracious gift of Himself. 
 
Advent begins the fourth Sunday before December 25 and ends with a midday prayer on Dec. 24. 
“Advent” comes from a Latin word which means “coming into.”  The story ofJesus during Advent is 
the story of hope coming into the world.  When the time was just right, God sent His Son, Jesus, into 
our world. The color for Advent is blue, which symbolizes anticipation and hope in our coming King. 
 
Christmas begins with the Christmas Eve service and continues for 12 days.  These 12 days include the 
Festival of St. Stephen, the first martyr on Dec. 26, the Festival of the Holy Innocents on Dec. 28, and 
the Naming and Circumcision of Jesus on January 1.  The color for Christmas is white, symbolizing the 
divinity, eternity, purity, light, and joy of Jesus Christ. 
 
Epiphany begins with the evening prayer on Jan. 5 and ends the Tuesday before Ash Wednesday.  This 
year, there are seven Sundays in this season, including Transfiguration Sunday Feb. 23.  This season of 
lights emphasizes Jesus’ manifestation, or epiphany as God and man.  When the Gentile Wise Men 
came to worship Jesus, they showed that both Jews and Gentiles now have access to God.  The color 
for this season is green, which symbolizes the growth of Jesus’ ministry into the world of Gentiles. 
 
May God bless our Advent, Christmas, and Epiphany worship and life together. 
 
Together in Christ, 
Pastor Larry Griffin 
 
Upcoming Sermons: 
Jan. 5 - About His Father’s Business 
Jan. 12 - God Said Yes To Us: In Baptism 
Jan. 19 - God Said Yes To Us: Already in the Womb 
Jan. 26 - God Said Yes To Us: At the Cross 
 
Upcoming Events 

 Jan. 3 - Youth Mission Trip Hamburger / Fish Feed @ American Legion from 5:00 – 7:00 PM 
 Jan. 6 - Circuit Epiphany Service at 7:00 at Trinity Lutheran in North Morristown, with District President 

Rev. Lucas Woodford preaching 
 January 26 - Voters’ Meeting @ 10:00 AM 



 
 
 
 
 
 
BIBLE READING SCHEDULE 
Jesus said that the Old Testament Scriptures "testify of Me" (John 5:39).  As the calendar year begins we start 
reading at Genesis and in Luke's Gospel.  Jesus is proclaimed to be the Seed of the woman (Genesis 3:15), the 
Seed of Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob (Genesis 22:18; 26:4; 28:14; Galatians 3:16).  In the book of Acts Peter 
quotes these passages as He proclaims Jesus Christ as the Seed of Abraham and the Savior of the world (Acts 
3:24-26).  Jesus appeared to Moses at the burning bush and called Himself the great I AM (Exodus 3:14; John 
8:58).  As you read God's Holy Word this year may you hear Christ speaking to you that you would have the 
forgiveness of all your sins. 
 
JANUARY: 
 1. Genesis 1,2; Luke 1 
 2. Genesis 3,4,5; Luke 2 
 3. Genesis 6,7,8; Luke 3 
 4. Genesis 9,10,11; Luke 4 
 5. Genesis 12,13,14; Luke 5 
 6. Genesis 15,16,17; Luke 6 
 7. Genesis 18,19; Psalm 3; Luke 7 
 8. Genesis 20,21,22; Luke 8 
 9. Genesis 23,24; Luke 9 
10. Genesis 25,26; Psalm 6; Luke 10 
11. Genesis 27,28; Psalm 4; Luke 11 
12. Genesis 29,30; Luke 12 
13. Genesis 31,32,33; Luke 13 
14. Genesis 34,35,36; Luke 14 
15. Genesis 37,38; Psalm 7; Luke 15 
16. Genesis 39,40,41; Luke 16 
17. Genesis 42,43; Psalm 5; Luke 17 
18. Genesis 44,45,46; Luke 18 
19. Genesis 47,48; Psalm 10; Luke 19 
20. Genesis 49,50; Psalm 8; Luke 20 
21. Exodus 1,2; Psalm 88; Luke 21 
22. Exodus 3,4,5; Luke 22 
23. Exodus 6,7,8; Luke 23 
24. Exodus 9,10,11; Luke 24 
25. Exodus 12,13; Psalm 21; Acts 1 
26. Exodus 14,15,16; Acts 2 
27. Exodus 17,18,19,20; Acts 3 
28. Exodus 21,22; Psalm 12; Acts 4 
29. Exodus 23,24; Psalm 14; Acts 5 
30. Exodus 25,26,27; Acts 6 
31. Exodus 28,29; Acts 7 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Please note:  Please find a replacement if you cannot acolyte at the service assigned to you. 
Please contact the church office when you have changed with another acolyte.  Please arrive to 
the church 20 minutes before the service begins, as the candles are to be lit 10 minutes before 
the service. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

29ers will meet for a Potluck at Noon on January 22nd.  

 

Quarterly Voters’ Meeting:  will be held on Sunday, January 26, at 10:00 a.m. in the 
parish hall.  Adult Bible Study will take place at 8:00 a.m. on this date. 

 

 

Christmas Poinsettias:  Thank you to the following families who donated altar 

poinsettias in memory of loved ones:  Margie Arndt, Dick Arnold, Shirley Bluhm, Duane 
Brase, Kraig Deling, Kent DeLong, Esther Dietrich, Jerry Flogstad, Pam Gentle, Anita 
Hildebrandt, Steve Jaycox, Cindy Kolander, Bob Kuschel, Jim Larsen, Ken Lenz, Marvin 
Maass, Bob Roemhildt, Dale Rudolph, Lila Schaal, Glen Schultz, Margaret Schwarz, Lois 
Spies, Lyn Swenson, Michael Ulschmid, Karen Weckwerth, Jeanette Williams, Ron Wood, 
Dean Worke, Dave Ziegler.    --Kathy Flogstad, Flower Committee 

 

 

Name Birthday 
Joan Manthe 4-Jan 
Robert Lau 7-Jan 
Theresa Berberich 10-Jan 

Wyatt Arndt 12-Jan 
Cynthia Wood 14-Jan 
Judith Graper 15-Jan 
Debra Roemhildt 15-Jan 
Bonnie DeLong 18-Jan 

Kenneth Roemhildt 18-Jan 
Ronald Wood 19-Jan 
Beverly Schroeder 23-Jan 
Duane Buker 27-Jan 
Ben Hill 28-Jan 
Dan Roemhildt 28-Jan 
Karen Weckwerth 29-Jan 

Nancy Schroeder 30-Jan 
Steven Steinke 30-Jan 

 



 

 

      
  

Cotta Guild Meeting Minutes:  December 2019 
 We met at 1 p.m. starting our winter meet time.  We voted to include November at that time also.  So, our 

winter meet time will be 1 p.m., November – April.  May – October will be our usual evening meet time. 

 Barb Denn opened our meeting with a devotion entitled, “Sweet Gospel Message.”  It referred to, we as 
believers, can share the sweet message of the gospel.  We closed devotions with a couple of songs. 

 The October secretary and treasurer reports were read and approved. 

 Birthday’s for December were Kelli Lenz and Donna Hildebrandt. 

 Judie Waters thanked everyone who helped with funerals, the bazaar, and Thrivent Dollars. 

 We voted to give the Quilters $50 toward soap, for a mission project. 

 Our spring rally planning meeting will be Tuesday, January 7, 2020. 

 Cotta Guild received a memorial from the John Deling family. 

 Our next regular meeting will be January 9, 2020 at 1 p.m. 

 Dessert was served by Barb Denn’s circle and we adjourned. 
 
Submitted by, 
Kathy Flogstad, Public Relations 
 

For those of you who donated and supported our St. Paul Lutheran Cotta Guild Annual Christmas Bazaar, you 
may be interested to know the funds we received this year in comparison to the previous two years.  Thank 
you for your support.  
 2019 2018 2017 

Bake Shop 
   $492.25     $572.25    $624.25 

Candy Shop    $218.00     $347.00    $233.00 

Cookies    $576.50     $685.75    $639.00 

Crafts    $667.00     $602.75    $968.25 

Lunch $1,616.00  $1,523.00 $1,547.00 

White Elephant    $154.25     $282.20    $254.60 

Total  $3724.00  $4,012.95 $4,266.10 

Expenses    $703.41     $627.75   -$714.89 

Net $3,020.59  $3,385.20 $3,551.21 

Thrivent   +$250.00   +$250.00 

Final amount $3,270.59  $3,801.21 

New!  Monday Morning Bible Class:  All are invited to a new 
Monday morning Adult Bible Class in the parish hall at 10:00 a.m.  
Pastor Griffin will be leading this class, which will focus on the 
appointed lessons (Lectionary) for the following Sunday.  If you 
haven’t tried group Bible class for a time, this would be a terrific 
opportunity to try it out.  (Please note:  No meeting January 6th) 

Offering Envelopes for 2020 are 
available for pick-up in the parish hall. 



 
God again blessed our Cotta Guild’s annual bazaar with a large crowd, good weather, and willing workers.  As 
God blessed our efforts, we were able to use the funds for a variety of mission projects—spreading His Word 
and providing thanks and encouragement to our church workers.  This is a list of projects which the proceeds 
of the bazaar supported.  Thank you for your support of this fundraiser. 
 

List of Cotta Guild bazaar donations  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Mission Donation  2019  

 Bethesda Lutheran Home   $50  

 Bethlehem House, Waseca  $100  

 Boys' Town of Omaha   $50  

 Camp Omega $100  

 Comfort Dogs  $100  

 Concordia Seminary, St. Louis  $100  

 Concordia Seminary Guild, St. Louis   $50  

 Concordia Theological Seminary, Fort Wayne  $100  

 Concordia Theological Seminary Food Bank, Fort Wayne   $50  

 Dakota Boysõ Ranch  $50  

 The Dwelling Place $200  

 Faribault Lutheran Hour Broadcasts   $50  

 Feed the Children   $50  

 The Gideons $100  

 LCMS World Missions  $100  

 LCMS World Relief   $50  

 Lutheran Heritage   $50  

 Lutheran Hour   $50  

 Lutherans for Life   $50  

 Mary Jo Copeland Caring & Sharing   $50  

 MN South District Missions  $100  

 Neighborhood Service Center  $100  

 Rachelõs Hope $100  

 St. Paul Lutheran Improvement Fund  $200  

 St. Paul Lutheran Church Radio Ministry  $150  

 Shoe Box Christmas gifts postage  $100  

 Trinity First Lutheran  $100  

 Veterans of the Cross, LCMS retired pastors  $100  

 Waseca Hospice  $50  

 Waseca Senior Center   $50  

 Pastor Griffin  $150  

 Pastor Zimmer  $150  

 Laurie Flom  $50  

 Les Schult   $50  

 Mark Pehrson   $50  

 Kelli Lenz   $50  

 Harold Christianson   $50  

 Total:  $3,100  



 

**Installation of 2020 Officers and Board Members will be 
held during the 9:00 AM service on January 5, 2020** 

 
Church Council - 2020 

President:   Mark Pehrson 
Vice President:   Eric Schwarz 
Council Secretary: Millie Gerlach 
Treasurer: Les Schult 
Financial Secretary: Dave Ziegler 
 
 
Board of Elders:   Dick Arnold, Kraig Deling, Kent DeLong, Jerry Flogstad, 

Kevin Froslan, Bob Lau, Bob Roemhildt, Jim Wyffels 
 

Board of Trustees: Harold Christianson, Justin Manthe, Mark Manthe, Todd 
Proechel, Dan Roemhildt, Russell Weir 

 
Board of Education: DiAnn Buker, Kathy Flogstad, Aimee Hill, Jessica Klinger, 

Kelli Lenz, Mary Wyffels 
 

Board of Evangelism:  Michael Bochman, Barb Denn, Michelle Hammer, 
Debbie Roemhildt, Linda Seifert, Karen Weckwerth 

 
Board of Stewardship:  Kris Dahlhoff, Pam Gentle, Sharon Goetz, Pam Rudolph, 

Gene Schwarz, Ron Wood 
 

Counting Committee:  Carol Arnold, Rhonda Christianson, Bonnie DeLong, Kent 
DeLong, Kathy Flogstad, Linda Seifert, Jeanette Williams 

 
Scholarship Committee: Carol Arnold, Rhonda Christianson, Kent DeLong, Kelli 

Lenz 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 

Children’s Christmas Worship Thank You 
Thank you to all the congregation members and parents who assisted with the Children’s Christmas Worship!  
We were blessed to have you involved.  And to the children – we were all blessed to hear you share your faith 
and help lead us in worship. 
 
Operation Christmas Child – Shop Christmas Clearance 
As you shop the Christmas clearance and deals, remember the children of Operation Christmas Child.  Sales 
are a great time to pick up small toys and games, trinkets, jewelry, T shirts, and craft supplies that can go in 
the shoeboxes next November.  Items for ages 2-14, for both boys and girls, are collected throughout the year.  
(No liquids, pastes, glues, putty or slime of any kind.  Also, no toy guns or military items, please.)  Items will be 
kept in a locked room at church; contact Jen LaCroix. 
 
Operation Christmas Child Update – Presentation following worship on Sunday, February 2nd 
Sunday School students, youth and adults packed over 153 shoeboxes at St. Paul’s.  Thank you to everyone 
who donated items, helped pack, and served lunch on packing day.  Thank you also to those who gave toward 
the shipping cost ($9 per box; over $1377 total).  What a blessing to see God working mightily through this 
congregation. 
Community-wide collections at St. Paul Lutheran Church accepted a total of 707 shoeboxes, which were then 
taken by trailer to Mankato.  Thank you to the many volunteers who greeted individuals that brought their 
shoeboxes to St. Paul’s.   From Mankato, all were transported to a Minneapolis warehouse for a final customs 
check before shipping out from MSP airport. 
We purchased one shipping label through the Shoebox website for tracking and will share the destination of 
that shoebox on Sunday, February 2nd at 10am, immediately following worship. 
Please pray - for the workers delivering the boxes and for the children receiving the shoeboxes around the 
world.  Each child is invited to attend Bible study in their community.  We pray the Holy Spirit uses these gifts 
of love in amazing ways to share the salvation found only in Jesus. 
 
 
Sunday School News 
Children and youth Preschool age 3 through Grade 8 are invited to join us Sunday mornings 10:15 – 11:15.  We 
begin in the Sanctuary for opening and music.  We conclude downstairs, beneath the Parish Hall, with class 
time.  Students are released to their parents at 11:15am. 
 
Students in grades 6-8 attend opening and music to review Bible stories and memory work, then have the 
choice of attending Adult Bible study or assisting the Sunday School class.  High Schoolers may attend Adult 
Bible study or assist in the Nursery or a class. 

 
 
 
 



 

Transition Team Update for Monthly Newsletter 

A Transition Team was formed to assist the congregation in the task of understanding who they are in the 
present context and what it is that God is calling to them be. Also, to assist the congregation to prepare for 
and become committed to new pastoral leadership and a new future. 

The Transition Team members are: Rhonda Christianson, Kent DeLong, Kathy Flogstad, Millie Gerlach, Cindy 
Gilmore, Michelle Hammer, Aimee Hill, Kelli Lenz, Deb Roemhildt, Marcie Ross, Dale Rudolph, Jerry Schroeder, 
Linda Seifert, Karen Weckwerth, Russ Weir, Ron Wood, Cindy Wood, and Mary Wyffels. 

We had our first meeting on December 10th. At that meeting we identified several committees to address the 
goals stated above. We will continue share information on our progress as it becomes available. 

Kent DeLong 

 
 
 



 


